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Rachel Martin & Justin Pitcher
members involved in a rescue af the river mouth.
Cover photo courtesy of Messenger Press






NOTICE OF MEETING
SOUTH PORT SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC.
39th. ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Notice is hereby given that the Thirty Ninth (39th.) Annual General Meeting of the South Port Surf Life Saving Club
Incorporated to he held at the Club House on Sunday, 7th. June 1998 at 11. 00 am.

AGENDA

Notice of meeting.
Apologies and proxies.
Confirmation of the minutes of the 38% Annual General Meeting of the 1st. June 1997.
Business arising from the minutes.
Correspondence relating to the Annuoal General Meeting.
Presentation, Consideration and adoption of the Thirty Ninth Annual Report.
Presentation, consideration and adoption of the Thirty Ninth Annual Financial Statement and Treasurer’s report,
Notice of Motions:
8.i. Changes to Club Constitution:-
(a) Clause 11 - Club Officers Job Descriptions/Duties: -
* President: Delete “Deliberate Vote”.
* Club Captain: Qualifications now required - Bronze Medallion - Training Officers
Certificate/Advanced Resuscitation Certificate.
*  Promotions Officer: Delete the word “Publicity”.
*Board and Ski Captain: Abolition of position and the creation of two (2) new positions Viz.: Board Captain
and Ski Captain. Both positions to have the same job description/duties pertaining to the relevant craft.
(b) Clause 12 — Election of Club Qfflcers:--
Delete *“*fundraising Chairperson™ as this position is included in the Job Descriptior/Duties of the Deputy
President.
©) Clause 14-Standing Sub-Committees.~
* Jtem (d) - Should be item (4) (Disciplinary Committee).
* Jtem (4) - Reference to Clause 9 to be deleted and Claunse 6 to be inserted (Conduct of Members).
* Item (7) - Insert “The Deputy President who shall be the Fundraising Chairperson”.
(s)] Clause 18 (ii) - Voting:-
*Will now read “‘General Members over the age of Fifteen (15) and who have passed the Annual Proficiency
Test or who have one (1} years full membership of the Club.
Clause 19 - Visitors to the Club:-
* Delete point {c) “Visitors Bock™ as this is no longer a requirement of the new Licensing Act.
(i) Nominations of candidate(s) for Life Membership of the Club.
(iii) Notice of other motions of which due notice has been given.
9. Declaration of all positions vacant.
10. Election of Club Officers for Season 1998-99.
11. Election of Fundraising Committee.
12. Election of Building Committee.
13. Consideration and adoption of subscriptions and other amounts payable by Members and Officers for Season 1998-99,
14, Determine the maximum amount that the Committee may expend on any one (1) item for Season 1998-99.
15. General Business.

I

. PROCEDURES TO NOTE.-
A, Members acting as a proxy on behalf of other Members must have the Member’s permission in writing.

. B. Members wishing to accept a nomination for a position on the Management Committee or a Club Officer’s position and are not
present at the Annual General Meeting must have their acceptance of the nomination in writing presented to the meeting.

For and on behalf of the Committee,
Christopher Mullins
HON. SECRETARY
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Management of the club is vested in the general committee and its structure is as follows

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

Life Membership
Committee President, Chief Instructor, First Aid Officer
U16/U18 Co-ordinator, Assistant Secretary,
Building Secretary, Treasurer, Fundraising
: Club House Director, Vice President, ——————— Commitiee
Commitee . . . '
Junior Representive, Promotions Officer
) / Captain, Members Liaison Officer,
Junior Competition Officer,
Division \
Represents any /all
Vice Captain Bar Manager Board Captain club members
IRB Captain Canteen Manageress  Ski Captain
Radio Officer Finance Committee Boat Captain

Gear Steward

Executive Committee (in bold)
To deal with emergencies. |
Decisions to be ratified by committee I
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South Port SLSC

NAME

The name of the Club is:

“SOUTH PORT SURF LIFESAVING CLUB
INCORPORATED”

AFFILIATION

The Club is offiliated with the Surf Life Saving

South Australia Incorporated.

OBJECTIVES

The objectives of the Club are:

(a)

(b)

To minimise the loss of life from drowning
by providing patrols and apparatus.

To adopt the gear, drill and handbooks of
the Surf Life Saving Australia, to patrol that
portion of Port Noarlunga Beach, south of
the reef to the mouth of the Onkaparinga
River, or to be on call within the City of
Onkaparinga on such days and for such
periods as Surt Lifesaving SA shall from time
to time determine.

To promote demonstrations and arrange
classes of instruction in lifesaving.

Annual Report 1997-98

{d) To obtain facilities for lifesaving and
to assist the City of Onkaparinga and
other public bodies in improving
facilities for bathers.

{0 To encourage the physical and social
welfare of its members.

(i To purchase, take on lease, exchange,
hire or otherwise acquire and deal with
any real or personal property, rights and
privileges.

(@) To raise funds and borrow menies for
the purposes and benefit of the Club
upon such terms and such conditions
as may be determined.

COLOURS

Ciub Colours - Navy Blue, White and Green.

Club Badge - A green silhouette of the side
elevation of the Standard Reel, the words
“South Port” above and “S.L.S.C.” below in
white leftering, superimposed on a navy blue
background.
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Most Qutstanding Member
Most Dedicated Patrol Member
Most Qutstanding Competitor
Services to Lifesaving
Captains Trophy
Best First Year Patrolling Member Andy Whitford

Chris Clohesy
Janet Puplett

March Past Team
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Sarah Colgate & Kier Puplett

Mike Etheridge

Champion Patrol Patrol 5
CLUB CHAMPS WEEKLY SWIM
Open Male Richard Byrne  Open Male Greg Higgs
Open Female Sam Nunan  Open Female Sam Nunan
Under 18 Male Alex Botha  Under 18 Male Kier Puplett
Under 18 Female Aisha Olesinski  Under 18 Female Katherine Heggerty
Under 16 Male Adam Whitford  Under 16 Male Alex Botha
Under 16 Female Rachel Martin - Under 16 Female Gary Eastham
Veteran Male Dave Stewart  Veteran Male Dave Stewart
Veteran Female Sue Stewart  Veteran Female Sue Stewart
Over 40 Male Beau lyons  Over 40 Male Beau Lyons
Over 40 Female Janet Puplett  Over 50 Male Geoff Moffat
ANNUAL LONG SWIM
Fastest Time Alex Both/Richard Byrne
Fastest Female Rachel Martin
Youngest Competitor Jackie Staples
Oldest Competitor Ray Martin Snr
QOVER 100 HOURS
Janet Puplett  Mike Etheridge
OVER 50 HOURS
Kristine Hastings Andy Whitford{snr) Steven Clohesy Larry Edge
Dion Kruger Greg Higgs John Nearmy Keir Puplett
Andy Higgs David Yates Jackie Rawson Dean Colgate

Ashley Pitcher

P.. Pot
Ram

Justin Pitcher

GENTLEMAN'S EVENING TROPHIES

Martin Chilman
Richard Byrne

Darren Curren

Fred Curren
Liz Colegate

Spit the Dummy Brad Foord

S... Stirrer

Chris Foord
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SEASON 1987/98

Patron:

Vice-Patrons:

President:

Deputy President:

Captain:
Secretary: Chris Mullins
Treasurer: Geoff Moffat

Chiet Instructor:

Club House Manager:
Competition Officer:
First Aid Officer:
Members Liason Officer:
Hon. Medical Officer:
Promotions Officer:

Dean Colegate
Mike Ethridge
Richard Olesinski
Janet Puplett

Liz Colgate

Morrie Peacock
Richard Olesinski &
Peter Sutton
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Mayor Ray Gilbert

Susan Jeanes, Bill Jamieson, John Hill,
Richard Peat & Artie Ferguson

Chris Foord

Brian Johns

Greg Higgs
Jackie Rawson
Peter Surman

Vice-Captain:
Board & Ski Captain:

Gear Steward: Beau Lyons
IRB Captain: David Yates
Social Secretary:
Assistant Secretary: John Smith
Youth Development Officer: Ray Martin
Canteen Manager: Chris Clohesy
Bar Manager: David Watt
Boat Captain: Andy Lowery &
David Yates

Hon. Auditors: Tilley, Murphy & Hughes

Junior Division Management Commititee
Fred Curren Head Coach:

Jackie Eastham Chief Instructor:

Chair:

Secretary:

Mike Etheridge
Andy Whitford
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ast year t posed the question; “Are we
heading in the right direction as a Surf
Club?” 1 can honestly say, “1 think we are”,
because | am sure you would of noticed a much
happier and a more focused aftitude to Surf
Life Saving.
The Education and Lifesaving Panel has

matured in its ability to delegate and instruct -
to our high standard, we now have two more
EXAMINERS in the club which enablesws 1o &

assist in Surf Life Saving, and gives us'more

input info matters at State and National Level.
Our core business of Patrolling again had been
of our usual high standard, a little hiccup on
Christmas Day, but overall well done.
Congratulation to the winning patrol — “|
wonder who it wasg”

The introduction of the Coaching Panel has
been a great benefit. Richard Ollesinski
brought together an excellent group of
enthusiastic members to guide our competitors
in training and the adminisirative side of club
policies. Qlle’s policy of PARTICIPATING |
commend, ihis has goT to be our attitude to
competition.: . :

The Saturday swims and three Club Champs
day were encouragingly supported. | thank
Andy Higgs and John Smith for running these
events. To all competitors well. done!l Quriwo
State March Past Teams and Alex Botha, right
through to the Under 14's who competed ot

the Senior States for the first hme ”i'f”S GREAT

FUN".

Chairmanship, has contributed to the
name of South Port. Every Saturday c'ded ated
group of parents guide and encourage our
young members in all aspects of Li
Surt Ed, running wades, boards and tryin
vain to keep order. | am sure Mike he
hair at the beginning of the season,. cmd l know
Emu did. |

The Fundraising Committee, wel_ :-done you
achieved your budgeted target and I'm sure
enjoyed fellowship of you fellow committee
members. A few functions were not aftended
as well as we would have liked, but others were.

summer.:
g .E_Ou’rsfandmg ‘Member”.
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The Raffle and 100 Club, Chocolates and Wine
sales were well supported. ¥'m sure Zee will
go info more detail.

Maintenance of the Clubhouse is an ongoing
problem. Mike Etheridge has worked diligently
all season but still the Club house looks tired.
This coming season we will have to do some
major refurbishing and that means money.

‘Senior and Master State Carnivals were

extremely well run and | congratulate Chris
Mullins and his organising commities. Special
mention to John Devit, John Charles and Chill
and to all the members. It was a lot of work
but by god we can run a State Champs, SURF
AND ALL.

To the commiitee, | thank you for your efforts
this year. There are not foo many things we
disagree on that proves we all put the Club
first and that's good. The Club was represented
on most Surf House panels and boards, and
this | encourage, we must have our voice heard
and these forums are our avenue to this end.
The committee nominated members for the
Development Camps, and that again should
be encouraged.

The Bar Manager David Watt. Thank you!
Wal’s last year this year and again a great job,
a lot of work goes into this position, and all
done in Wcr[s usucl qmei and professional
manner.

The Canteen Manager Christine Clohessy,

Thank you, ~ Chris put her hand up at the

: .'begmnmg of the Surf season and has worked
Our Junior Division under Fred: Currcm §

dlhgen’rfy and with great sense of humour all
A worthy recipient of our “Most
To all her helpers |

__ponsors | thank you, without your support
"Edtbe impossible to put a patrol on the

| would uiso like to take this opportunity io thank
the City of Onkaparinga for its support.
To all the members of South Port — support each
other, encourage each other, have a go at
everything Surf Lifesaving has to offer, think
positive and enjoy yourselves.

Chwiy Foord,

President
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and dnnual Review of Club Events

ellow members and interested persons of

the South Port Surf Life Saving Club

Incorporated it gives me great pleasure
fo present to you the thirty ninth annual report
and financial statement.

PATROLS

The South Port Patrols performed extremely well
again this season apart from one small hiccup.
We began the season again with nine patrols
but had to cut back due to members work
commitments efc. The Club had a new Captain
and Vice-Captain who performed exiremely
well as novices. Well done Greg and Jackie.

AWARDS

Surt Life Saving Awards were down this year
compared to last season which was
exceptionally high. The Committee needs to
constantly review the “Club Forward Plan” to
ensure that it is on target for the goals set for
the future.

COMPETITION

Congratulations fo the Senior March Past Team
for yet another Gold Medal ot the 1998 State
Champs and Bronze at the National
Championships. It was most unfortunate that
some home town decisions cost the team their
fourth consecutive National Gold Medal. Both
the Juniors and Seniors again finished mid-field

in their respective State Championships this
season. Congratulations to all the competitors
involved. The Club did not have a
representative in either the Junior or Senior
State Teams this season - the first time for quite
a number of seasons.

1998 MASTERS STATE CHAMPIORNSHIPS
This season saw the Masters State
Championships held on a Sunday for the first
time and it turned into @ major event which
will probably be held over two days in future.
It was a long day but everyone involved had a
great time. Congratulations and thanks to all
the Club members who made the day such a
great success.

1998 SENIOR STATE CHAMPIONSHIPS

The major event of the season for the Club
was hosting the 1998 Senior State
Championships during March (the week-end
after the Masters State Champs.). Everyone
worked extremely hard to make the
Championships a great success. Thanks must
go to Tony Dyer (State Gear Steward) and Peter
Hurst (Ben Hur Sound) for allowing their
equipment to be stored in South Port’s
Clubrooms over the two weeks which made
the erection of the competition arena and
sound facilities etc much easier. Special
mention must go fo those club members who
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and Annual Peview of Club Event's

gave up their time and income (as most are
self-employed) on the Friday prior and the
Monday following to set up and dismantle the
arena etc. Thank you also to Martin Chilman
and his tireless work force personnel - Christine
Clohesy and her group of helpers who did a
marvellous job with the catering and preparing
hundreds of officials lunches etc. over the week-
end. David Watt and his group who manned
the barbecue tent and bar. The Senior March
Past Team for cleaning and setting up the
lounge bar area for the VIP Luncheon on the
Sunday and Danielle Steel for hosting the
luncheon which turned out to be more involved
than we thought. Sally Scott and her group of
girls for their great job as “Presenters” on the
week-end. The carnival and public patrols and
the IRB crews. The members from other clubs
who helped out all week-end driving and
crewing IRB’s. Also to people we often over
look to officially thank and that’s those who
don't belong to the club or association but
willingly give up there week-ends to drive
tractors and 4WD vehicles to bring clubs craft
trailer and equipment efc on and off the beach
via: John Devitt - Tony Rushby - Brian Steel

and others. Also thanks to Metro Holden for
once again loaning the Club a brand new
Holden Jackeroo as the Club’s courtesy vehicle
for the week-end. Thanks to everyone - a job
well done.

REGISTRATIONS
Registrations were on a par with Jast season
with 253 registered members this season.

COMMITTEE

The Committee has worked extremely well apart
from a few members having problems coming
to terms with a few small changes designed to
streamline the meetings so they run more
smoothly and are shorter. Oh well, we will just
have to try again next season

In closing | would like to wish the incoming
Committee all the best for the coming season
and hope that they stand by the convictions of
their decisions and move forward into the twenty
first century. ‘

Chwistopher Mulling

Hon. Secretary.
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irst impressions reflecting on the years

fundraising efforts appeared average;

however analysing the volume of avail-
able funds that were transferred to the general
account, all in all it was in fact a very success-
ful year.

The year began with a target of $18,000.
How do we do this? Where do we begin? BUT
our jolly band of dedicated fundraising fairies
resolved to achieve it. And the result2 A more
than satisfactory $21,000.

To achieve such heights the work put in by
those gallant few is tumultuous. With this in
mind, they must be singled out and given ap-
plause for their efforts. To Liz Edge & Pam
Etheridge for outstanding contribution gener-
ally.

To Heather & Mark Nieass for organising’
the raffles and 100 club, my most heart felt
thanks, as collecting money is a laborious task
and sometimes painful. To Dollar & Ollie for
so much behind the scenes presentation fo pro-
spective sponsors and the procurement of them.

To Geoft Moffat for keeping us on the straight
and narrow and letting us know when we
needed to extricate a digit and find more funds.

And finally to all those members and associ-
ates who freely gave up their time to help sell
something, buy something or generally did
something, THANKS,
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The run down of the years fundraising is as
follows:

Major Sponsors:

S.A Govt, Grants Scheme  $2500
Pt Noarlunga Hotel $2000
Northern Plumbing $2000
Britax Rainsfords $1020
Mutual Community $650
IHK Services $500

City of Onkaparinga Admin Grant$2000

Vice Presidents Scheme: $3000
Noarlunga Council Dog Scheme $500

Club Events:

Beer raffle, $3100
Wine sales $1400
Choc sales $1300
Misc $1630

To all of cur sponsors and supporters, thank
you. We frust you received value for your
sponsor dollars. South Port looks forward to
continuing its alliance with you and trusts we
can continue in season 98/99.

To our members, remember sponsorship
and fundraising is a club responsibility as
these funds are for all members. Get in-
volved and get serious.

Briow Johwns
Vice President
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ell done South Port we are moving

in the right direction, from the

competition area to administration.
Thanks to all members and a few non-members
for all your efforts. The running of State Titles
was the culmination of our hard work in season
1997/98. Special thanks to Martin Chilman
and his work force, Chris and Kevin Clohesy
and the Canteen Ladies, IRB drivers and crews,
the Patrols and everybody else. The effort put
in by the club over the two weekends and more
is what makes us the best club on the best beach
in Australia. Everybody hops in and does their
bit to make South Port what it is.

The Patrols this season were run to our usual
high standards with the exception of Chrisimas
day, we'll make sure this does not happen
again. | would also like to set a challenge to
all patrolling members not in patrol 3 to better
these guys in the infernal patrol competition.
Also a look at the hours this group putin is just
superb. Thanks to Dean and Liz Colegate,
Andy Higgs, Andy Whitford and Janet Puplett
for keeping the Patrols on their toes again this
season with internal inspections.

A big thanks to Jackie Rawson for her great
work as Vice Captain. David ‘Bloody’ Yates
with the IRBs. Janet Pupleit First Aid and Dave
Jolly Radic Officer and fractor mechanic. These
guys made my job easy.

Dean Colegate as Chief Instructor has been
busy with squads all year. A big Qualie squad
helped boost patrol numbers, along with new
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bronze holders later. Congratulations to all
involved especially the three involved in the Port
Noarlunga case, that is what Surf Life Saving
is all about.

Competition this season has moved ahead
in leaps and bounds with the formation of the
Competition Committee and the have a go
policy. Competitors have been coming out of
the wood work to do just that and with
continued support in all areas South Port is on
the road to becoming a force again. Changes
to swim times and the three separate days of
club champs worked well. The flow of junior
members fo senior ranks will be made smoother
now with the help of Larry Edge Youth
Development Officer and 1 see strong times
ahead created from this area. This season we
can be very proud of many team and individual
performances at Junior and Senior level
wearing the navy blue, green and white.

Mike Etheridge Club House Director is my
choice for Captains trophy. A tireless worker
through out the year fixing things around the
clubhouse not to mention his pairol hours, job
as Junior Head Coach and work with training
courses, a great all round club member.

To all Management Committee members
thank you for your wonderful support in running
the club. It has been a privilege to be part of
such a special organisation. Keep up the good
work.

See you all next season.

Greg Higgy
Club Captain
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hat a great summer this season, our

members put in a good effort,

gaining new and updating current
awards. New candidates were down in
numbers this season after last years huge
numbers but our standards and effort were no
less. It is my pleasure as Chief Instructor to
thank all the members who have worked in
this area of our club this season.
The Education panel, who are the group of
members, | rely on for advice and assistance
achieving the clubs goals in training, were this
season the following members, Andy Higgs,
Janet Puplett, Andrew Whitford, Elizabeth
Colegate, Dave Jolly, Mike Etheridge, with John
Nearmy always ready to lend assistance when
asked. Proficiencies were conducted on a club
basis same as last seasons but included an IRB
pick up. | reckon this was something new to
some of our members, more af home with the
belt and reel than a motorised li-lo, but they
did it well. This was the first, season that |
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have been the clubs Board Liaison Officer, as is
John Nearmy (both now called Club Advisers)
and it was my time co-ordinating proficiencies.
| believe the proficiencies were done well and
| thank all members for their patience and
dedication in doing it right! Special thanks to
those who officiated, Greg Higgs, Liz Colegate,
Janet Puplett, (also assistance by Andy Whitford,
much appreciated).

Junior Awards, maintain their standard. The
age group leader under Andy Whitford’s
watchful eye as their Chief Instructor, continue
to do this work and are fo be commended in
their role. Special note must be made of Andy
Whitford and Keir Pupleft who spent great time
and effort o train both the Resuscitation and
S.L.S.C candidates from the Junior ranks.
Trainers, where would | be without Janet Puplett
and Elizabeth Colegate always there and
keeping me on track. | would like to thank you
both and on behalf of the club, wish you well
in your roles as Examiners for the Association.
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Andy Whitford and Mike Etheridge, top effort
guys, what strength the Junior parents bring to
the club. Keir Puplett and Sarah Colegate are
fine examples of young people’s commitment
to South Port, both have put through groups
this season. Thanks also to Beau Lyons who
qualified our IRB Captain this season.

Patrol Efficiency Competition at club level is a
credit to the club. The willingness of Patrol
Captains and all patrol members, to approach
this in a professional manner and as a means
to improve their effectiveness as rescue
personnel is fantastic. Irrespective of the
competition associated with this activity, South
Port is the winner. Thanks to Andy Higgs, Janet
Puplett, Liz Colegate, Andy Whitford, our guest
inspectors and our resilient patients.
Congratulations to all those who participated
this season. See you in the surf.

Dean Colegate
Chief Instructor
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continued

Bronze Medallion
Paul Edwards

Jane McGarry
Rachel Martin
Adam Whitford

Training Officers
Andrew Whitford
Sarah Colegate

Bronze Examiner
Elizabeth Colegate
Janet Puplett

Radio Operators
Paul Edwards

Jane McGarry
Rachel Martin
Adam Whitford

Training Officers
Andrew Whitford
Sarah Colegate

{.R.B, Driver
David Yates

Resucitation Cert
John Diano

Adrian Pope

Dale Brewster
Dwayne Foord
Maggie Botha
Dominique Clark
Kylie Lyons
Katherine Eastham
David Clohesy

C.P.R Endorsed
Yvonne Olesinski
Pamela Etheridge
Kaye Mayo

Jane McGarry

A.R.C Stiffneck
Larry Edge

Stan Nowakowski
Raymond Martin
Susan Stewart
Kathleen Hegarty

Re-Exam
Micheal Colegate
Janet Puplett
Andrew Whitford
David Yates

Sarah Colegate
Elizabeth Colegate
Dean Colegate
John Nearmy
Micheal Etheridge
Jackie Rawson
Lyn Staples

Training Officers
Janet Puplett
Micheal Ethridge

A.R.C Examiner
Elizabeth Colegate
Janet Puplett
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ell another season has come and
gone, and | must say it was a good
one. First | would like to thank all
the pairol captains for their work this season,
you all did a fantastic job and | hope fo see
you all doing it again next season. To all
patrolling members, thank you for your
commitment, without it we would not be the
club that we are today.
| would also like to thank everycne that
helped out at the Senior State Titles, the IRB
drivers, the crew, the public patrols and the
carnival patrol who all did a great job, it was
especially good fo see such enthusiasm from
the qualies when it came to patrolling. They
got quite a few hours clocked up considering
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they didn't gef their award uniil half way through
the season. Also for those of you, who may
not have heard three of these qualies helped
out in a big way in a rescue at Port Noarlunga.
Well done guys.

We had three patrol inspections this season,
which all went reasonably goed. |t was good
to see not many penalties went out this season
and that most patrols started on time. We had
four rescues this year and none of them were
to overly serious. Good effort guys.

Finally my thanks to Chris Mullins for
supporting me in my first season as Vice
Captain, without his help | would have been
lost. Hope fo see you all again next season.

Jackie Rawsow

Vice Captain

eason 97/98 has been another fairly

quiet one in the boat arena with only two

crews competing. |t was great fo see a
Junior crew competing for the club with Nathan
Howse, Michael Scott, Dan Edge, Justin Pitcher,
swept by David Yates, Don ‘Bristles” Alexander,
Beau Lyons and Brian Johns.

Our most consistent crew was the Masters,
made up of Beau Lyons, ‘Spider’ Webster, Paul
Howse, Richard Olesinski and swept by Chris
‘$’ Foord. This crew gained places in all
carnivals and were narrowly deafeated by old
rivals, Semaphore, in the 180 plus Masters
State Championships.

This crew also travelled to the Nationals and
only narrowly missed out on gaining a place
in the final.

South Port also entered crews in the Seagrims
Outback Surf Boat Challenge at Pt. Augusta,

with the Junior crew picking up a 3rd place in
their division.

Thanks also go to our major sponsor, the
PORT NOARLUNGA HOTEL, for their
confinued support, as well as John ‘Devo’
Devitt’s TL SCREENPRINTERS. Sincere
appreciation also to Shaz and ‘Muncha’
Campbell’s M & § Plumbing & Gas for our
new sweep oqr.

To the new season, South Port needs to again
become a force o be reckoned with in the boat
arena and to achieve this we need to recruit
and train more rowers as well as keeping the
valuable skills of our existing rowers, so let's
get together early and make 98/99 a season
to remember.

Dawvid Yates
Boat Captain



South Port SLSC

Arnnual Report 1997-98

his season saw the club send over one

of our smallest teams and supporters

to the Aussie Titles at Kurrawa on the Gold
Coast.
Competitively, the team had mixed results. The
March Past team won a bronze Ausiralian Title
medal. Even though their fourth consecutive
National Title eluded them, congratulations
must go to the team, coach Bob Mayo and
assistant coach, George Hann for doing such
a great job in maintaining the teams standing
as the nation’s undeniable March Past team of
the 90’s.

The 180 plus Masters boat crew made it
through a couple of races to the semi finals
and missed out by one place in making the
final.

Aisha and Stefan Olesinski had a go on the
beach and on the mal respectively and will be
better for the experience.

It seems as it more members are inferested

in making the trip fo the fitles. Besides our
March Past team, beachies, craft competitors
and boaties, our Under 21 March Past feam
will have a great opportunity fo gain a medal.
The Semaphore team won that event this year
after being defeated by our own Under 21
combination at the State Titles.

Alternative accomodation is being checked
out af the Tallebudgera National Fitness Camp,
as well as unit accomodation. So, if you're
interested, start saving your dollars.

Special thanks must also go to our hosts Joan
and Rhys Morris from Viscount Towers for
looking after all cur needs. Finally, to everyone
who supported the Saturday afternoon
fundraising raffles, thank you.

Richavd Olesinskis

Team Manager

A [ e started this season with a clean
A\ / and a touch up. The one large job
{ V completed was the paving of part of
the boat shed. Thanks to Beau Lyons and all
who helped.
We did complete quite, a few small jobs such
as the TV stand, hand driers, shelves, outside
shower, notice board and a few small racks. |
would like to thank Kevin Clohesy for the locks
he supplied and fitted, all up there were seven.
We had to replace four exit signs, thanks fo
Peter and Paul Howse for fitting the signs and
Fred Curran for suppling one of the signs. With
the locks and sign plus fitting it saved the club

quite a few hundred doliars. The finger painting
[pointing] on the outside brick work was not a
great success, it is not an easy job, thanks to
the people who gave it a go.

Over the next few years the building will need
quite a large amount of money spent on the
interior and exterior of the club to bring it back
to a reasonable standard. Thanks again to all
who helped during the year.

Mike Ethwidge

Club House Director
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outh Port again received great publicityof

our broadrange of evenis coordinated by

the club.We continued to be involved in
environmental issues which provided another
area of club activity fo be promoted to the
general community.

The past season saw the ‘Surf Safety & Sports’
weekly column in the ‘Southern Times’continue
to promote surf safety and sports issues. The
column provided not only our club, but our
neighbouring clubs, with the opportunity to
promote a broad range of activities. Due to
the other clubs not providing a consistent flow
of information, South Port’s activities had a
good ‘airing’. The COMPLETE CYCLE was
again happy to support the page.

The club’s internal newsletter, the ‘South Port
Snippets’ continued to be the club’s major
communication link between the committee
and members. It is seen as being essential
to'spread the word’. Members are encouraged
to take note of all information and event dates
promoted in the publication.

This season saw great sponsorship continue

from our major sponsors, NPS NORTHERN
PLUMBING SUPPLIES and the PORT
NOARLUNGA HOTEL. Thanks to John Shaw
for looking after the club’s junior development
program and to Neil Summersides’PORT
NOARLUNGA HOTEL for support of the club’s
boat crews.

The club also received great support from
the City of Onkaparinga, State and Federal
governments, State Centre, Buttercup Bakeries,
ACI Insulation, IHK Services and continued
support from club godfathers, Gavin and Colin
Stagg’s FITCH RUBBER.

Thanks also to new sponsors, Stuart Baird
from CARLTON & UNITED BREWERIES as well
as COCA~COLA. We look forward to a long
standing, mutually beneficial association in the
future.

Our thanks must also go to all of our vice
presidents who again assisted in providing
much needed funding, goods and services. A
recognition list is included in this report.

Let’s all continue to work together in
promoting South Port as SA’s premier surf

beach.

Peler Suttownw &
Richowd Olesinski

Promotions Officers
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ff goes another season, the end
D results medal wise were not as
e good as last year, but participation
was definitaly way up, which is a real plus.
This years State and Masters saw South Port
beach with prime waves which shuffled the
positions around in the heats and the finals.

Medal winners were Alex Botha (Boards),
Ashia Olesinski {Ski), Mark Wooden & Peter
Surman (Ski), with Rob, Cockle, Gav, Harv's,
Warick and Scotty all making it through to the
finals. Next year a more concerted effort will
be needed from both areas, if we are to be
medal contenders,

The good thing is that we competed in 10
times more evenis than previously. This year
the club purchased 4 new Malibu Boards. 1
for Alex, 1 for Stefan and 2 for general use.
These craft combined with the Armstrong
brothers in the board area now should hopefully
lift the competition and training for next season.

On the ski side the club purchased a new
Hayden for Gavin Steel (who paddled well in
states), a new Burton double (which just made
it for states) and an Austflyte for Hooray Martin.
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Damage to craft was not quite as high as it
was last year, in the general craft area.
Members should still take care as your $50
membership fee is about the cost of a small
ding. Most are double that.

Any keen paddlers should contact Nic Tucker
at the Onkaparinga Kayak Club to get into
winter training, which is beneficial to ski
paddlers for training and racing.

Please remember next season when training
commences, communication is a key issue fo
make it work. So if you cannot train, or you
wish to train outside training hours, ring
someone. The phone numbers are all on the
patrol roster.

With more juniors coming through to the
senior ranks in the 1998-99 season, please
encourage those with potential fo enter into
the desired craft areas.

Due to work commitments, | will not be
standing for this position next season. Thanks
to Dollar the committee and competitors for
their support.

Pelev Surmarv
Board & Ski Cpatain
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fter a couple of quiet seasons in the

competition arena, the club targeted this

aspect as a major area for emphasis
and improvement.

A competition panel was formed and met
regularly during the winter and throughout the
season. The panel’s major thrust was
PARTICIPATION. We wanted to ensure that
the South Port hat was involved in as many
events as we could. | think we achieved that
and a marked improvement was more than
evident. Thanks fo everyone who got involved.

Overall, virtually all areas saw a South Port
member involved. The ski area continued to
build, the beachies also performed well, with
coach, Andy Higgs doing a great job, we even
had Taplin feams competing throughout the
season and also the board area is improving.
Mention must also be made of the boat area
where we had an extremely competitive masters
crew and right at the other end of the scale, a
junior crew for the first time since 1985.

Congratulations to our March Past team who
again were undefeated all year in SA, and went
on to win a bronze medal at the Australian
Titles, Unfortunately they narrowly missed out
on their consecutive, record equalling, fourth
title in a row.

It was great fo see a couple of new areas that
we participated in, in particular R & R, Patrol

and First aid competition.

Well done to coaches Vonnie Olesinski and

Greg Higgs and the under 21 Marchies for
sticking at it and achieving a gold medal at
the State Titles.
Congratulations to everyone who had a go at
the State Titles, in particular those who gained
gold medals. They included Rachel Martin,
Alex Botha, as mentioned, both March Past
teams and Aisha Olesinski for again winning
the Open Women’s Board Riding title.

lt was great to see such a huge influx of
younger members, in particular at the State
Titles. The South Port Under 16s are ready to
blitz next season.

Finally, congratulations to all the oldies for
again doing well at the Masters State Titles.
We didn't win as many golds as in the past but
competed in all areas. Well done to Mark
Wooden and Peter ‘Gecko’ Surman for
powering across first in the 34-39 double ski.
However, we did score various other medals in
the boat, craft and swim areas. Thanks for
PARTICIPATING.

Let’s ALL work together and look forward to
a bigger and better year in competition next

year.

Richowd Olesingki

Competition Officer
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he last season was much more enjoyable

as | was more settled in my role as First

Aid Officer. The number of first aid cases
was down, recording a total of 115. These were
split into cases and 108 minor cases and 7
more serious cases. The most serious being a
heart attack and heat stroke casualty.

All members filled in their casualty sheets and
noted first aid cases without having fo be asked.
QOvur drive for new blankets was astounding with
6 wonderful new blankets being donated to
the club. | would like to thank these people.

| am in the process of ordering the new type
“stiff neck’ collar (adjustable) to make this side
of resuscitation easier.

Afirst aid course will be run through the winter
to update people and for any new people who
wish to receive new skills.

This year also saw our first entry for a while
in the first aid competition, with Sue Stewart
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and Keir Puplett competing. As Sue will be in
Vietnam for next season we will be looking for
a replacement for this coming season’s
competition. You must have your life saving
first aid certificate or another recognised
certificate in first aid.

As we hosted the Masters State Titles this year
we anticipated a few aches and pains. The ice
packs were on the beach and were regularly
used.

During the State Titles there were very few
first aid cases and this only goes to prove the
point that South Port know how to run these
events,

Thank to Dean and Liz Colegate who helped
to make my job a lot easier and | hope that
whoever does this job for the coming season
will receive the same support from all club
members that | have had.

Jonet Puplett
First Aid Officer
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e had a very busy season with many
new faces o fill positions within the
Junior Ranks, which culminated with

Junior State Titles held at Port Noarlunga in
early March. South Port performed extremely
well in both water and beach areas.
We finished seventh overall with a score of 94
points. Jackie Staples for U/9 Swim and U/9
Wades and Ryan Curran for U/11 Individual
Board won gold medals, for a second
successive season. With placings in the top
three for the first time for many children.
Again this season we were fortunate to be
allowed to purchase another four new Genisis
boards which allowed our children to be
competitive with the other clubs.

The Junior Commiftee have also been active.
with many projects over the winter. Special
thanks to Jacky Eastham (Secretary), Andy
Whitford (Junior Chief Instructor), Mike
Etheridge (Junior Head Coach}, Gary “Pink Fin”
Eastham {Board Coach), Judith Botha {Junior
Development Panel Delegate), Pam Etheridge
(Social Rep), Ray Martin Snr {Swim Coach), Rob
Morgan (Gear Steward), Peter Strilchuk (Parent
Liaison), Janet Puplett (Water Cover Co-
ordinator), Liz Edge and Heather Nieass
(Fundraising).

Bronze Medallions

Jane McGarry
Paul Edwards

CPR Resuscitation Certfificate
Jane McGarry

Advanced Resuscitation Certificate
Larry Edge

Stan Nowakowski

Susan Stewart

Age Group Managers again have done
another great job, Pam Etheridge, Mark Wilkins,
Beau Lyons, Rob Morgan, Maxine Ruthenberg,
Kevin Clohesy, Chris Ruthenberg, Les Brewster,
Judith Both, Liz Edge and Peter Strilchuk lasted
through a very busy season with six carnivals,
the Nipperthon and then Junior States.
Outstanding credit to Gary Eastham, Larry
Edge, Ray Martin Snr, Andy and Greg Higgs
for coaching / training all areas of Surf
Lifesaving to our children.

We had forty two children complete their Surf
Education Award, nine for Resuscitation Awards
and ten children successfully pass their Surf
Lifesaving Certificates. Thanks to Andy
Whiiford, Keir Puplett, Dean and Liz Collgate
for looking after this very important area for
us.

Again a huge thank you to all the patrols
and water cover personnel under the beady
eye of Janet Pupleit.

Thanks to our Junior Captains Tim Edge and
Tara Puplett for their leadership and assistance
and congratulations on being selected as South
Port’s Junior Lifesavers of the Year.

A number of parents completed new awards,
which will benefit South Port in many ways,

Radio Officers Certificates
Jane McGarry
Paul Edwards

Advanced Resus Instructors Certificate
Mike Etheridge
Janet Puplett

Thank you to everyone in South Port for helping me through my first year

Fred Curvoary
on behalf of South Port Juniors
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Surf Education Awards {42)

U/8s 6
U/11s 9

U/9s 7
U/12s5

Resuscitation Certificates

Surf Lifesaving Certificates

Best First Year

Most Improved

Michelle Howse Encouragement Award
Resuscitation Award

Club Person of the Year

Club Captains

March Past Award

March Past Coach

Swim Trophy

Club Champ of the Year

Mid Coast Pink Fin Inaugral Winners

Gold Medals
U/9 Wades
U/9 Swim
U/11 Boards

Silver Medals
U/17 Swim

U/13 Flags

U/13 Boards

U/14 Boards

U/14 Beach Sprint
U/13 Board Relay
U/14 Board Relay
U/14 Beach Relay

Bronze Medals
U/11 Tron Man

U/IT Iron Lady
U/13 Beach Sprint
U/14Boards

U/14 Beach Sprint
All Age Board Relay

coniinued

U/10s 8
U/13s 7

9

10

Dominigue Clark
Renee Ruthenberg
Emma Eastham
Jono McKay
Steven Clohesy
Tara Puplett and Tim Edge
Steven Clohesy
Greg Higgs

Tim Edge

Shamus Armstrong
Adarn Lyons

Gina Staples
Adrian Pope
Dominique Clarke

Jackie Staples
Jackie Staples
Ryan Curran

Gina Staples
Shamus Armstrong
Shamus Armstrong
Steven Clohesy
Jono Mckay

Ryan Curran

Gina Staples
Shamus Armstrong
Darren Curran
Renee Rawson

Overall placing 7*. Point score 94

Well done gang.

Annual Report 1997-98



South Port SLSC

here did this season go? It was busy

but a successful year in all areas,

thanks to all members both junior
and senior.

Midway during the season | took over the
position from John Treacy (as John has now
moved to Moonta). Although | have been on
many committees, it never ceases to amaze
me how hard these members on the committee
work. Input is never ending and believe it or
not they usually finish a meeting with a smile.

Being absent from the juniors for a few years,
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we have gained a lot of new faces, so this year
| tried to get to know a few and hopefully more
next year. The junior parents are such a strong
section of the club that participates in all areas
which was evident during masters and senior
state titles. | would like to congratulate Paul
Edwards and Jane McGarry who gained their
bronze awards this year. Don't forget a parents
squad is great fun so talk among yourselves
and we'll get a bronze squad together early in
the new season.

Well that's enough from me have a good rest
during the winter and we’ll see you for a great

1998-99 season.
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nother season goes by. Things

went reasonably well. Some of

the patrol gear wasn't repaired as
quickly as some would like. So in future
maybe try and have those things done in
the off season.

The tractor is still running and registered,
so whoever is on it look after it because we
need it.

The IRB trailer finally snapped at about
8pm half way between Southport and Pt.
Noarlungg, the night the State Titles finished.
“R.1.P” Another one is on the way.

| was pleased with the way most of the
gear was looked after and stored, especially
the tents.

The boat or gear shed is a bit of a mess
but once the paving has been finished that
will change. It is nof fo be turned into a
junk storage area. Keep it clean!l!

Special thanks to Devo and Steelo for the
tractors at the States and of course M.D.

“Chill” Chitman. Thank you from the Club.

Well that’s it from me so all the best for next
seqason.

Beauw Lyony
Gear Steward

Annual Report 1997-98



South Port SLSC Annual Report 1997-98

he Shivering Shags had another excuses, false accusations and dummy spitting
outstanding turnout of a record 28 resulting in wamings, shallow apologies and
tough and gritty ladies and gentleman  an abundance of fines. Fines for bad
braving the chilly, winter surf. behaviour enabled us to raise $500, donated
As always, there much showing off, feeble back to the Club for a new Junior Honour

Board. (So where is it2)

HIGHLIGHTS:
*  Penetrating Probe To Pinnaroo Tour ———— surfing on the dam.
»  End of season trip to Goolwa - what state was Bones in when he tested his skull

bones on the bedside cabinet? Probably showing off.

AWARDS:

*  Yartsey won the coveted ‘girlie frock” award but because the sook didn’t turn up it was
awarded to Treacey who seemed to enjoy showing off his lingerie. Milky refused to wear
the runners up dress, a lovely liftle yellow number.

+  Chill won the prestigious ‘over the top’ award.

e Yetti won ‘spit the dummy’ for constantly sticking her tongue out. Conduct unbecoming
a shag.

+  Wal won 'wave of the day’.

Randy, for convoluted Tower Shag reports won the b — s—t award.

THE COMMITTEE:

 Patron Shag Kev Watt

* Head Shag John’Schmidt’ Smith

» Heavy Shag Janet Yetti’ Puplett

*+ Scribe Shag Larry ‘Chalky’ Edge

» Bar Shag Dave ‘Wal” Watt

« Hospitality Shag Gary ‘Emu’ Eastham

» Tower Shag David ‘Randy’ Randall

The new season starts 14/06/98, 10a.m., in your bathers, on the slab. All new members are
welcome and promised a warm and friendly induction.

See you there,

Lawry “Chalky” Edge

Scribe Shag
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uring the past season the Surt Race has

created a competitive interest for most

of our members. This made my job
both simple and enjoyable.The start time had
to be adjusted twice during the season to
comply with training and the Junior Division.
Both were well accepted and now we start at
approximately 4.45pm on Saturdays. This
allows all training to be completed by 4.30pm
with the final event of the day being the Surf
Race and then our members can retire to the
Club Rooms to socialise at the bar or what
ever they please.There were 79 individual
competitors this season of which 95%
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competed more than twice indicating the Club
Members are again enjoying a competitive
spirit. The Annual Long Swim was successful,
the weather was perfect and it was strongly
competed. The top swimmers almost broke
through the handicaps, which indicates that |
am on the right track. The swimmers who are
there to enjoy the swim participated keenly.
Congratulations to all who participated and
my thanks to all who assisted in the form of
timekeepers, water cover or laying the cans.The
traditional last Surf Race was keenly contested
and the fun that each competitor had was
pleasing. | will create a tougher course next

season.

he 1997-98 season has just been

completed and was successful. My

reason for this is that as the Coach | was
determined fo have as many Relay teams
compete af the State titles as | could. |
explained my aim fo the competitors at the start
of the season when | was seeking their personal
aspirations for the season. At the State Titles
we competed every Beach relay bar one and
that was an administrative mistake not the
competitors. It was a pleasing as the Coach,
the squads grew as the season progressed. The
support from other disciplines was encouraging
the Boat, Board and ski Squads worked in close
liaison with us. My thanks to Chris Foord, Larry
Edge and Mike Etheridge who encouraged the
Junior Members to participate in training.! had
set a programme, which incorporated both
relay and individual training. Training twice @
week plus competing on Sundays when there
was a Carnival. These sessions peaked for the
up and coming evenis. The Old Boys (Masters)
were quite amazing with their training sessions
providing the enthusiasm for our U/21’s. We
had several sessions with over 25 athletes
training.Congratulations has to go to the
female athletes who at the siart of the season
did not believe in their own ability but who at
the State Titles were so close to winning a medall

and that was inspirational.The most improved
runner of the season was Danny Edge who
while doing his Year 12 trained exceptionally
well and finished of the season with a sixth in
the final of the U/18 beach sprint.

Aisha Olesinski had o good season even
though she was plagued by injuries. Aisha
represented the Club at the Freshwater Carnival
in January and was placed fourth in the sprint
and the flags. At the Glenelg Carnival she
broke a bone in her hand which interrupted
her training for af least six weeks. Aisha also
completed her Year 12 studies and is now at
Uni. At the State Titles she again broke the
same bone in her hand. Aisha finished fifth in
the sprint. Adam Chilcott had an excellent
season with many wins in the Beach Flags. At
the State Titles he ran out of luck and was
disqualified when down to the last four
competitors. There were a series of breaks by
other competitors. Adam, who had to have
been the favourite, succumbed to a break and
he walked, before the judge ruled who led the
break. To me that displayed the honesty to
which Adam holds himself.To all the South Port
Beach-Running Team my congratulations and
I am sure the Clubs as well you did yourselves
and me proud.l will see you all back on the

track for early winter training.

Andy Higgy
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AUDIT

By arrangement with our Auditors | was able
to have the Club books assessed each month.
This was of great assistance as it allowed the
finances of the Club to be monitored and
advice provided to me to ensure than our
obligations were met.

BUDGET

An attempt was made to provide a cash flow
budget in which expenditure was allocated to
the specific areas of club functions such as life
saving, competition efc. with the official in
charge of that area responsible for the cash
flow. This worked with some success however
we tended to look at what we allowed for
expenditure and not how we were going to raise
the money.

| believe that this is an area that should be
improved so that we can manage our cash flow
more efficiently.

A new coding system was adopted to identity
all the accounts. Income and expenditure has
been allocated under these new accounts and
because of this a number of items compared
to the following year will show some variation
or have a nil balance.

The financial statement for the season 1998/
99 will reflect this new approach.

BAR ACCOUNT

This is still the main earner for the Club and
the turnover has been reasonably consistent.

Managing the bar is a big job and needs a
methodical approach to achieve success.

We have been fortunate to have David Watt
as manager for the last three years and have
benefited from his skills and application.

CANTEEN ACCOUNT

Although turnover is down the canteen
functioned well under

the management of Chris Clohesy and proved
to be a viable income producer. The work in
the canteen can be very arduous but Chris and
her team put in the effort and were able to
produce a creditable result.

CARNIVAL

An analysis of income to expenditure for the
Masters and State Carnivals showed little
financial benefit to the Club. In round terms
the nett gain was less that $200. Greater
financial benefit should be expected if the Club
is fo manage a carnival again.

ACCOUNT

You will note that the closing stock balance for
this account is high. We ordered too many
clothes for last season, including patrol wear
and had some difficulty with pricing and
purchases on credit. It has been agreed that
no purchases will be made next year, with the
exception of some hats, and that no credit will
be given. Vonnie and Reenie undertook a very
hard job and acquitted themselves admirably.

COUNCIL GRANT

With the help of Bill Jamieson from Christies
Beach SLSC and Rhonda Cunningham of Port
Noarlunga SLSC, a submission was made to
the Onkaparinga Council to increase their
$2,000 annual grant. This application was
made on behalf of the five clubs in the council
area.

Recommendations have been made in Council
for the grant to be increased to approximately
$7,000 per annum, subject to inflation and
we will be advised of the outcome in July.

EQUIPMENT AUDIT

Afull equipment audit was completed this year
and all gear that was capable of being
numbered was treated accordingly. This will
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be a base audit and will be updated in
November of each year.

GEAR PURCHASES FOR MEMBERS

A new agreement is to be put in place next
year varying the financial arrangements for
repayment to the Club,

INSURANCES
The clubhouse was revalued for insurance
purposes. The replacement cost is now

estimated at $540,000.

THANK YOU
| would like to thank the following people for
their assistance this year:-

Kylie Christison of Tilley Murphy Hughes
Chris Mullins

David Watt

Chris Clohesy
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Vonnie olesinski

Reenie Watt

Chris Foord

All of the Fund Raising Committee

Bill Jamieson, Christies Beach SLSC
Rhonda Cunningham, Port Noarlunga SLSC

CONCLUSION

All jobs have their good and bad parts. The
Treasurer’s job is no different. | appreciated
all the help that | got from many of the members
this year, it made my job more enjoyable. The
financial management of the Club is an area
that | feel could become more dynamic and
satisfying providing the Club and the incumbent
Treasurer with greater worthwhile challenges.
An increasing business like approach, as we
have to some degree achieved this year, will
guarantee this.

GEOFF MOFFAT

HON. TREASURER
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STATEMENT OF INCOME AND EXPENDITURE
FOR THE YEAR ENDED 30th APRIL 1998

...:Note This Year Last Year

BAR TRADING
Sales - Bar 32,043.99
Other Expenses 942.43
31,101.56
LESS: COST OF GOODS soL
Opening Stock 2,467.30
Purchases - Bar 22,016.57
24,483.87
Closing Stock o 620 .'25 1,986.16
GROSS PROFIT FROM BAR TRAI 8,422.45 8,603.85
CANTEEN TRADING
Sales - Canteen 20,575.13
Other Expenses 131.50
20,443.63
LESS: COST OF GOODS SOLD fo
Opening Stock 162.58
Purchases - Cantee 15,448.41
15,610.99
Clasing Stock 140.00
GROSS PROFIT FROM CANTEEN TRADING 4,992.64
CLOTHING TRADING
Sales - Clothing 10,821.15
LESS: COST OF GOCDS S0LD
Opening Stock 2,584.00 780.50
Purchases - Clothing 13,480.80 11,366.25
16,064.80 12,146.75
Closing Stock 5,600.95 2,584.00

GROSS LOSS (PROFIT) FROM CLOTHING
TRADING 2,760.25 (1,258.40)
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STATEMENT OF INCOME AND EXPENDITURE
FOR THE YEAR ENDED 30TH APRIL 1998

Note This Year Last Year
INCOME
Gross Profit (Loss} From Trading ?,753.00 14,854.89
Board / Ski 760.00 -
Donations 10,823.00 4 879.00
Fundraising 101649.40 5,746.52
Grants - Local Government 2,500.00 4,000.00
Grants - Staie Government 6,500.00 4,000.00
Interest 29.35 5571
Key Income 15.00 -
Labour Hire 2,049.05
Levies 770.00 770.00
Membership fees 8,232.50 6,835.00
Premises Hire 745.00 4,414 .60
Prizes / money 1,000.00 -
Shags ?58.25 732.00
Social Functions 1,094.75 982.5¢
Sponsors 710.00 8,961.84
State Centre 4,000.00 2,000.00
Telephone 155.60 -
Other Income 1,187.84 408.00

52,150.91 49,834.31
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EXPENDITURE

Affiliation Fees -
Awards / Trophies 1,467.25
Bank 466.20
Board & Ski 196.70
Boat 51.90
Carnival Equipment o 1,195.99
Camps 370.00
Competition Equipment 33.00
Courses 600.00
Data Base

Depreciation

Electricity

Entry Fees

Equipment

Fuel / Registration

Fundraising

Gear

Insurance

IRB (Comp) - 1238
IRB {Patrols) 12,096.98
First Aid 900.11
Junior Division 2,451.69
Loans 723.47
Manuals 230.00

Miscellaneous Equipment
Miscellaneous

Photo's

Postage

Printing & Stationery
Radio

Renovations

Repairs & Maintenance
Security Costs S
Social Functions
State Titles
Telephone

Tour Team

Vice Captain

NET SURPLUS (DEFICIT)
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100.00
1,230.90
141.39
2,006.30
2,005.50
1,745.50
967.00

28,711.00
2,902.95
2,293.00
4,000.93
1,311.76

4,434.71

1,334.74

2,826.00

3,277.44
805.43

741.54
1,987.69

1,552.32
692.83

1,038.15
3,055.50

69,162.58

(4,473.38)
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BALANCE SHEET
AS AT 30TH APRIL 1998
Note This Year Last Year
$ $

CURRENT ASSETS
Canteen Float 100.00 -
Petty Cash Irrprest - 6.85
Cash ot Bank - Current Account . 3,472.33 -
Cash at Bank - Bar Account e T 4,881.80
Cash at Bank - Fund Raising Account 4,374.61
Cash at Bank - Canteen Accoun 5,288.42
Cash at Bank - Capital Acc -
Other Debtors s -
Stock on Hand - Bar E 1,986.16
Stock on Hand - Cant 160.00
Stock on Hand - Cloth 2,584.00
19,281.84
FIXED ASSETS
Property, Plant and Equ 210,573.00
210,573.00
TOTAL ASSETS 229,854.84
CURRENT LIABILITIES
Bank Overdraft - Current Account... 1,858.67
Loans - Unsecured - SESA Trust Fund 3,687.00
5,545.67
NON-CURRENT LIABILITIES
Loans - Unsecured_“'—'-fSl:S' 21,684.00
TOTAL LIABILITIES 27,229.67
NET ASSETS 198,359.97 202,625.17
MEMBERS FUNDS 198,359.97 202,625.17
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BALANCE SHEET
FOR THE YEAR ENDED 30TH APRIL 1998

This Year
$

Property, Plant and Equipment
Club Premises atf cost 239,402.00

Less: Accumulated Depreciation

100,472.00
138,930.00

Wearing St Shed at cost .
Less: Accumulated Deprecidti

Equipment at valuation
Inshore rescue boais
Surt boats (incl. trailers
Junior equipment P
Competition boards & skis
Life saving & comp equip
Gym equipment
Furniture, fittings, etc

13,308.00
3,000.00
964.55

Total Property, Plunt and Equipment

constructed on ]ecsehold
event of disposal ma:
shown.

Members
Balance 1T May {Prewous ercrr
Add: :
Surplus (Deficit)

4,265.20)

198,359.97
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Last Year

$
239,402.00
$5,684.00
143,718.00

15,015.00
4,015.00

11,000.00
11,175.00
11,655.00
5,791.00
10,713.00
3,411.00
522.00
12,588.00

55,855.00

210,573.00

207,098.55
(4,473.38)

202,625.17



South Port SLSC Annual Report 1997-98

TO THE MEMBERS OF
SOUTH PORT SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB

Scope

We have audited the financial statements of South Port Surf Life Saving Club Inc. for
the year ended 30th April 1998, being the Balance Sheet and Statement of Income
and Expenditure. The Committee are responsible for the preparation and presenta-
tion of the financial statements and the information contained therein. We have
conducted an independent audit of these financial statements in order to express an
opinion on them to the members.

Our audit has been conducted in accordance with Australian Auditing Standards to
provide reasonable assurance as to whether the accounts are free of material Mis-
statement. Our procedures included examination, on a fest basis, of evidence sup-
porting the amounts and other disclosures in the financial statements. These proce-
dures have been undertaken to form an opinion whether, in all material respects, the
financial statements are presented fairly so as fo present a view of South Port Surf Life
Saving Club Inc. which is consistent with our understanding of its financial position
and the results of its operations.

The audit opinion expressed in this report has been formed on the above basis.

Qualification

Given the nature of the operations of South Port Surf Life Saving Club Inc. it is not
practicable to establish accounting control over all amounts receivable prior to the
issue of a cash receipt and therefore it is not possible to know whether all income due
to the Club has been received by the Club and recorded in the books of account.

Accordingly, our audit has been limited to the amounts of cash receipts so recorded
in the books of account of the Club.

Audit Opinion
In our opinion, subject to the above quadlification, the financial statements present
fairly the financial position of South Port Surf Life Saving Club Inc. as at 30th April

1998 and the results of its operations for the year then ended.

Tilley Murphy Hughes

..... o

Partner: Simb.n Linden

Signed at Adelaide this 29th dav of Mav 1998
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1978 - KINGSCLIFF, NSW
CADET SINGLE SKI - 3RD
Scott Wooden

1979 - TRIGG ISLAND, WA
CADET MALIIBU - 2ND JUNIOR [RONMAN - 3RD

lan Hodgen Scott Wooden

1980 - MAROOCHYDORE, QLD
JUNIOR DOUBLE SKI - 15T
Scott Wooden, lan Hodgen

1981 - WANDA, NSW
OPEN SINGLE SKI - 15T OPEN DOUBLE SKI - 2ND  JNR. SINGLE SKI - 3RD
Mark Wooden Mark Wooden, Shane Wooden Scott Wooden

1982 - MOANA, SA
OPEN SKI RELAY - 1 ST
Mark Wooden, Shane Wooden, Scott Wooden

CADET MALIBU - 1 ST CADET SINGLE SKI - 2ND
Andrew Peacock Andrew Peacock
OPEN DOUBLE SKI - 2ND JUNIOR SINGLE SKI - 3RD
Mark Wooden, Shane Wooden lan Hodgen

1983 - CLIFTON BEACH, TAS
JUNIOR IRONMAN - 15T CADET SKI - 1 ST JUNIOR SKI - 3RD

Darren Goldsworthy David Pummeroy lan Rowling

QPEN SKI RELAY - 3RD OPEN DOUBLE SKI - 3RD
Mark Wooden, Shane Wooden, ScottWooden Mark Wooden, Shane Wooden

1984 - KURRAWA, QLD
JUNIOR DOUBLE SKI- 15T OPEN SKI RELAY - 3RD
David Pummeroy, lan Rowling Mark Wooden, Shane Wooden, Scott Wooden

1985 - POINT LEO, VIC

JUNIOR DOUBLE SKI - 1ST JUNIOR SINGLE SKI - 3RD
David Pummeroy, lan Rowling David Pummeroy

OPEN SKI RELAY - 3RD
Mark Wooden, Shane Wooden, Scott Wooden

MARCH PAST - 3RD

Don Brady, Mick Copley, Brian Dixon, George Gardner, Frank Harris, Trevor Harris, Jack
Mallec, Jenny Marks, Geoff Moffat, David Stewart, Petter Sutton, David Watt Bob Mayo
(Coach), George Hann (Asst. Coach)
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1986 - MOANA, SA
JUNIOR DOUBLE SKi - 3RD JUNIOR SINGLE SKI - 3RD
Gavin Steel, Danny Liptak David Pummeroy

MARCH PAST - 3RD
Don Brady, Mick Copley, Brian Dixon, George Gardner, John Hall, Frank Harris, Trevor
Harris, Jim Lenthall, Jack Mallee, Jenny Marks, Geoff Moffat, David Stewart Bob Mayo
(Coach), George Hann (Asst. Coach)

1987 - SCARBOROUGH, WA
MARCH PAST - 3RD
Don Brady, Mick Copley, Brian Dixon, George Gardner, John Hall, Frank Harris, Trevor
Harris, Jim Lenthall, Jack Mallee, Richard Olesinski, Terry Smallwood, J Whitmee Bob Mayo
(Coach), George Hann (Asst. Coach)

1991 - SCARBOROUGH, WA
MARCH PAST - 3RD
Robyn Atkinson, Mick Copley, Brian Dixon, George Gardner, Frank Harris, Trevor Harris,
Greg Higgs, Ray Martin, Geoff Moffat, Richard Olesinski, Terry Smallwood, Peter Sutton Bob
Mayo (Coach), George Hann (Asst. Coach)

1993 - KURRAWA, QLD
MARCH PAST - 3RD
Robyn Atkinson, Phil Carter, Brian Dixon, David Donnelly, George Gardner, Frank Harris,
Trevor Harris, Greg Higgs, Wesley Smith, David Stewart, Peter Sutton, Ken Small
Bob Mayo (Coach), George Hann {Asst. Coach)

1995 - KURRAWA, QLD
MARCH PAST - 1 ST
Phil Carter, Brian Dixon, David Donnelly, George Gardner, John Hall, Frank Harris, Greg
Higgs, Stuart Orr, Terry Smallwood, Peter Sutton, John Treacy, Jenny Whitmee,
Bob Mayo (Coach)

1996 - KURRAWA, QLD
MARCH PAST - 1 ST
Brian Dixon, David Donnelly, George Gardner, John Hall, Frank Harris, Greg Higgs,
Richard Olesinski, Stuart Orr, Terry Smallwood, Peter Sutton, John Treacy, Jenny Whitmee,
Bob Mayo (Coach), George Hann (Asst. Coach)

1997 - KURRAWA, QLD
MARCH PAST - I ST
Phil Carter, Brian Dixon, David Donnelly, George Gardner, John Hall, Frank Harris,
Greg Higgs, Richard Olesinski, Terry Smallwood, David Stewart, John Treacy,
Jenny Whitmee, Bob Mayo {Coach), George Hann (Asst. Coach)

1998 - KURRAWA, QLD
MARCH PAST - 3RD
Don Alexander, Robin Atkinson, Phil Carter, Brian Dixon, David Donnelly, Frank Drake,
George Gardner, John Hall, Frank Harris, Greg Higgs, Terry Smallwood, Jenny Whitmee,
Bob Mayo (Coach), George Hann {Asst. Coach)
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FOUNDATION MEMBERS

D.J. Alexander C.E. Hann A.C. Harris

M.L. Elliot R.A. Edge F. Harris

G.A. Cornwall G.W. Hann G.C.R. Price

G.M. Ellery
LIFE MEMBERS
L. Evans F. Harris J. Watt K. Watt
D. Alexander G. Hann S. Linden B. Dixon
S. Binks A. Higgs R. Mayo D. Watt
D. Gardner M. Wooden M. Shead C. Gibbons
G. Price P. Keelan A. Horton P. Wooden
C. Foord D. McLeod J. Nearmy R. Olesinski
J. Smith Y. Stephens G. Ferrett M. Chilman
P. Sutton
REGISTERED MEMBERS

Donald Alexander Adam Chilcott Katherine Eastham Alana Glosby
Ebonie Armstrong Dominque Clark Tanya Eastham Ronnie Guyers
Hollie Armstrong Christine Clohesy Daniel Edge John Hall
Kaye Armstrong David Clohesy Timothy Edge George Hann
Melanie Armstrong Kevin Clohesy Larry Edge Jarred Hanton
Micheal Armstrong Matthew Clohesy Elizabeth Edge Frank Harris
Scott Armstrong Steven Clohesy Joshua Edwards Brett Harvey
Shamus Armstrong Michael Colegate Karen Edwards Julie Hastings
Warwick Armstrong ~ Dean Colegate Paul Edwards Kristine Hastings
Robin Atkinson Sarah Colegate Shaina Edwards Heather Hastings
Monique Azzopardi  Elizabeth Colegate Lauren Etheridge Peter Hastings
David Barnes Brenda Curran Michael Etheridge Kathleen Hegarty
Sean Beech Darren Curran Pamela Etheridge Amy Higgs
Timothy Beech Frederick Curran Rebecca Etheridge Andrew Higgs
Samantha Bentley Ryan Curran Mark Fay Gregory Higgs
Alex Botha Ewan Currie David Ferrett Judy Higgs
Gabrielle Botha Fiona Currie Bradley Foord Caitlin Hodgen
Isabel Botha Kay Currie Christopher Foord Tan Hodgen
Judith Botha Kenneth Currie Diana Foord Jessica Howse
Maguerite Botha John Diano Dwayne Foord Nathan Howse
Dale Brewster Keith Diano Tristan Foord Paul Howse
Robert Brewster Brian Dixon Richard Ford Rosemary Howse
Ross Brewster Hayley Dohnt Nicholas Fox Brian Johnns
Richard Byrne David Donnelly David Gardner David Jolly
Nigel Byrne Franklin Drake Brooke Gilbert Sarah Kavanagh
Paula Byrne Emma Eastham Erika Gluis Colleen Kain
Grant Cameron Gary Eastham Jake Gluis Denny Keane
Philip Carter Jacqueline Easthamm  Mark Gluis Melanie Kienihan
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Deon Kruger
Benjamin Loades
Andrea Lowery
Andrew Lowery
Christopher Lowery
Adam Lyons
Beau Lyons
Karen Lyons
Kylie Lyons
Dorothy Martin
Emily Martin
Jennifer Martin
Rachel Martin
Raymond Martin
Ray Martin Snr.
Sarah Martin
Kaye Mayo

John McCormack
Andrew McGarry
Cameron McGarry
Fiona McGarry
Hamish McGarry
Jane McGarry
John McGarry
Jonathon McKay
Geoffrey Moffat
Janette Moffat
John Morgan
Michelle Morgan
Robert Morgan
Scott Morgan
Karen Mugridge
Chris Mullins
John Nearmy

Travis Nearmy
Heather Nieass
Mark Nieass

Stan Nowakowski
Samantha Nunan
Aisha Olesinski
Richard Olesinski
Stefan Olesinski
Yvonne Olesinski
Courtney Pasfield
Robert Peat
Morris Peacock
Ashley Pitcher
Christine Pitcher
Craig Pitcher
Jack Pitcher
Justin Pitcher
Adrian Pope

Jodi Pope
Geoffery Price
Maree Price
David Pummeroy
Janet Puplett

Keir Puplett

Tara Pluplett

Ros Radcliff
David Randail
Theresa Randall
David Rawson
Jacqueline Rawson
Megan Rawson
Nanette Rawson
Renee Rawson
Stephen Reddaway

Christian Ruthenberg
Maxine Ruthenburg
Nathan Ruthenberg
Renee Ruthenberg
David Sbhoro

Leslie Sboro
Luciano Sboro
Michael Sboro
Michaela Schmid
Brenton Shoemaker
Liette Shoemaker
Michael Scott
Pamela Scott
Renee Scott

Sally Scott
Terrance Smallwood
John Smith

Ariel Spencer
Shane Spencer
Alan Staples
Georgina Staples
Jacqueline Staples
Lyn Staples
Danielle Steel
Gavin Steel

David Stewart
Natasha Stewart
Susan Stewart
Victoria Stewart
Daniel Strilchuk
Monica Strilchuk
Peter Strilchuk
Alexander Sulda
Christine Sulda
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Heidi Sulda
Justine Sulda
Marie Sulda
James Sunners
Peter Surman
Dorne Sutton
Peter Sutton

John Treacy
Samone Vandershuys
Barbara Watson
Christopher Watson
Paul Watson
Sarah Watson
Staurt Watson
David Watt
Karina Watt
Bowen Webster
Carol Webster
Jess Webster
Mark Webster
Sasha Wheeler
Timothy Wheeler
Adam Whitford
Andrew Whitford
Kerryn Whitford
Megan Whitford
Craig Whitmee
Daniel Whitmee
Jennifer Whitmee
Matthew Whitmee
Zoe Wilkins
Mark Wooden
Andrina Wright
David Yates
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SINCERE THANKS TO ALL CORPORATE AND INDIVIDUAL SPONSORS AND SUPPORTERS
OF THE SOUTH PORT SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB. WITHOUT THIS GENERQUS SUPPORT,
THE CLUB WOULD NOT BE ABLE TO FUNCTION AS EFFECTIVELY AS IT DOES.

MAJOR SPONSORS

NORTHERN PLUMBING SUPPLIES
SURF LIFE SAVING SA

CARLTON & UNITED BREWERIES
BUTTERCUP BAKERIES

LIVING HEALTH-SUNSMART

PORT NOARLUNGA HOTEL

CITY OF ONKAPARINGA

FITCH RUBBER

STATE & FEDERAL GOVERNMENT

VICE-PRESIDENTS

ACI INSULATION (John Hall)
BUTTERCUP BAKERIES (Kevin Adams)
CARLTON & UNITED BREWERIES (Stuart Baird)
COMPLETE CYCLE (Peter Sutton}
COCA-COLA (David Raggatt)

CPM & S (David Frost & John Burt)
ETSA (Roger Kuhlman)

FITCH RUBBER (Colin & Gavin Stagg)
KEELAN'S GARDEN CENTRE

(Peter and Di Keelan)

HACKHAM GARDEN & BUILDING
SUPPLIES (Col Davis)

HARLEY TURF

HILLS INDUSTRIES

IHK SERVICES (Gerry Rawling)
McCAINS (Maurice Pope)

MID-COAST SURF (Rick Ford/Mark Taylor)
MITRE 10 HAPPY VALLEY

{Congo & Dawn Ferrett)

M & S CAMPBELL PLUMBING & GAS
{Sharon & Mick Campbell)

NORTHERN PLUMBING SUPPLIES {John Shaw)
NOARLUNGA PAVING (Dave Kairl)

PT. NOARLUNGA HOTEL (Neil Summersides)
RALPH'S PIZZA BAR (Ralph Levy)
SOUTHERN POWDER COATERS
(Mark’Spider'Webster)

SOUTHERN SCREEN SCENE

(Graham Anderson)

TITAN ALARMS (Nigel & Paula Byme)

TL SCREENPRINTERS (John Devitt)
YAMAHA MOTORS (David Ferris)

SURF LIFE SAVING SA SPONSORS

THE SOUTH PORT SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB ALSO RECOGNISES THE SPONSORS WHO
SUPPORT SURF LIFE SAVING SA AND WHO DIRECTLY SUPPORT ALL CLUBS IN SA

LIVING HEALTH-SUNSMART
CARLTON & UNITED BREWERIES
CHANNEL7

COCA~COLA

ANSETT AUSTRALIA

BOLLE

MITSUBISHI MOTORS
RIVAL

TRIPLE M

MUTUAL COMMUNITY
BIRDS EYE

LAERDAL

MESSENGER PRESS
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